City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting Monday, February 19, 2024, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of Midway City Council was called to order by Mayor Thurman. The following Council Members were present: Mary Raglin, Logan Nance, Kaye Nita Gallagher, Dee Mason. Council Member Sara Hicks arrived at 5:35pm. Also present were Asst. City Clerk Sonya Conner, VPD Assist Chief Rob Young. Council Member Hall was absent.

Moment of Reflection – Mayor Thurman requested a moment of silence.

Citizen's comments – Melvin Bush inquired about the outcome for the use of the softball field located at the end of S. Gratz St. Currently, Midway University has an agreement with the City, signed by Mayor Becky Moore that is in perpetuity until one or both parties decide to make changes. Currently anyone can go online to the City of Midway website and follow a link to sign up for usage of the field.

New Business

Northside Elementary Student Leadership Team- Jolee Taylor and Adlee Hundley spoke to the Council about the Golden Horseshoe Kindness Campaign. The program encourages students to engage in acts of kindness using a five-point dojo.

Encroachment Permit - The Journey Ministries, Inc. - John Hunt and Gary Brown attended. They are asking for two encroachments for entrance onto their property on McKinney Ave and one entrance on Sharon St. Motion to approve by Council Member Nance, seconded by Council Member Gallagher. Motion approved 5-0.

Motion to adjourn by Council Member Gallagher, seconded by Council Member Mason. Motion carried 5-0.

CITY OF MIDWAY

Stacy Thurman

Mayor

ATTEST:

Sonya Conner Assist City Clerk